
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
June 5, 2012
Present:  John Hollowell, Pat Murphy, Wally Price, Helen Prince, John Lewis, Fran Armstrong, Skip Ford, Bill Gray, and Carolyn McHugh(for Gene). Bob Ruhling from the BOD also attended.

The follow items were discussed:

1. John Hollowell has been appointed Wally’s supervisor, for a 3 month trial, to meet with him on a day-to-day basis. The purpose is to help him prioritize work. The White Board is still in effect, but we will also go back to the work order method, and certain projects can be directed to the appropriate committee, if necessary.   It was also noted that when committees begin major projects which need maintenance, then that committee needs to also budget for maintenance, as all of these cannot be done by SCA Staff. 
2. Water leaks:  Leaks reported from contractors working in yards, causing shut-off and repair. We need to communicate to homeowners that the Community Office needs to be advised if there will be disturbance of the water system BEFORE they  begin work.
3. Road work: The new road surface at Gate A entrance was disturbed by the heavy equipment used when removing the bamboo by the boat yard and pool.  The rock has been re-distributed.
4. Ravine Work:  Ravine #11 needs step repair; Ravine #12 –money is in budget for repair; Ravine #8 – need to put money in 2013 budget for road repair. Steps to South Beach from the parking lot need repair/replacing. 
5. Bush hog:  Needs to be welded before using it again. 
6. Ball field backstop:  We need to repair it for this year, to make it safe, but we also need to get bids and budget for 2013 to get it replaced.
7. Pool lights: Two were broken by the bamboo/wind and will be fixed.
8. Poplar Park(Gate D):  Tree needs to be removed.
9. South Beach:  Need to have area between parking lot and road to the beach cleaned up when the  bush hog is repaired. There are too many stumps and heavy debris that cannot be removed with weed-eaters, etc. 
10. Invasives: Roberta Safer submitted a list of invasives  that need removal and areas that need to be maintained by the community now that they are cleaned up. Discussion centered around whose responsibility it is to contract with companies to have this done, Parks and Gardens, or the Board? It was noted that the Board authorized the removal of the bittersweet so money was spent from the budget.   Money for the bamboo removal in Gate B came from the Invasives Fund which is made up of the “Sugarman” money plus money that the committee has raised.  Money for the bamboo removal at the pool area came from memorial donations for the benches at the Azalea Garden. Unfortunately Morgan Russell underestimated the amount of time it would take and his bid of $2800 did not cover the extra time it took. There are no current guidelines for “Memorial Funds” and there should be a committee to write up some for Parks and Gardens and any other committees that might want one. 
We need to have committees go through proper channels if they want to do projects even if they are paying for it with their own funds. 

11. Gate A mailbox area: The trees that were damaged are to be moved. A suggestion n was to replace them with a fence to hide the trash dump. The consensus was to find a tree/shrub that is not vulnerable to winds to rep-plant instead of a fence. 
12. Rear of SCA Shop: We need to down-size the stuff stored there to make the place look tidy. Old paint cans need to be taken to the County dump. 

13. Beach clean-up follow-up: Piles of woods left from the beach cleanup between the South Beach and Chestnut need to be gathered up before they become a fire hazard. 
14. Repair of north-side windows – Community House: The window on the northeast side is broken and cannot be opened and is missing a screen.  The Community House Committee is working on getting it either repaired or replaced, hopefully before the Summer program begins. 
15. Water Fountain in the Community House:  The leak needs to be fixed before the Summer Program begins. The leak was first noted in April.

16. Community House doors:  Helen said she and Norman will sand and refinish the doors, but not until after the Summer Program is over. 

17. Boat Storage lot:  A committee has been working on identifying and removing abandoned boats, etc., and when this area gets cleaned up, will assign boat owners a space. It is anticipated that all boat owners will apply for a permit yearly, in order for us to keep track of what boats are viable and which ones have been abandoned. 
The OAC then requested Wally to leave and went in Executive Session to discuss the current Community Manager situation.


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.









Respectfully submitted,









Helen Prince, Secretary
3

